MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 7TH AUGUST 2003

PRESENT



Barry Quinn  -  Chairman






Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman






Tib Axon






Sara Grayson






Andy Saunders






Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor

APOLOGIES



Neil Child

Malcolm Shakesby  -  County Councillor

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

There were five members of the public present for this part of the meeting.

1. Mrs Topp asked about the dates of Parish Council meetings and questioned why meetings were not held at the end of the month as had been the case earlier in the year.   The Chairman explained that due to government’s new targets for planning authorities to approve a certain number of applications, planning applications now had to be considered earlier in the month in good time for the main planning meeting at the end of the month.

2. Mrs. Topp asked if the Parish Council had received comments from the Police on the recent Rave.   The Chairman confirmed he had been in touch and hopefully more security measures would be put in place to prevent another such incident taking place.   Mrs Topp said she had been told Puddletown Road appeared on a web site as a suitable site for a rave and a date was put up on the web site when a rave was to take place.  Mrs Topp told the meeting the noise was extremely loud and the Chairman suggested she take this up with Environmental Health at PDC and the Parish Council would do the same.

3. Mrs Topp, Mr and Mrs Dyer and two other residents were present at the meeting to air their concerns over the delegated planning applications for C.J.Barnes for consideration at this meeting.   This was to erect service block and storage of caravans in existing agricultural building. The members of the public made the following points:

· It was suggested that Mr Barnes was “going in the back door” by trying to obtain permission for a toilet block when he has no permanent camp site, only a 28 day licence and for caravan club rallies at weekends.

· Also they pointed out that electric cables on the site were still lying across the land and not buried two foot underground to conform to regulations.

· Liz Rudd confirmed that this site was being monitored daily by Mrs Drane and Alan Davies from PDC.

· The question of his illuminated sign was mentioned which Liz Rudd confirmed needed planning permission.   Noise from the caravan rallies was also brought up and the Chairman suggest the residents take this up with Environmental Health at PDC.

At this stage the Chairman decided the meeting should discuss the two applications as follows:

1. 6/2003/671 – Erect Service Block.

After the Council had looked at this application and attached map the Chairman proposed that the Parish Council objects to this application on the following grounds:

· As there was no permanent camp site, only a 28 day licence, there should be no need to erect a shower block and toilet.

· If this application was approved, the information shown on the plans (such as extensive landscaping) indicates there would be a further application for full use.

· This is an AONB and there should be no further development of this type.

· The statutory obligations for health and safety for the current permission are not being met due to electric cables lying across the camping area. 

The Vice Chairman seconded the proposal and this was carried with a majority vote.   There was one abstention. The Chairman suggested the Parish Council write to the Planning Dept to detail these points and requesting they investigate the latter issue.

2. 6/2003/672 – Storage of Caravans in existing Agricultural Building.

The main concern with this application was that the Parish Council’s previous concerns over access to the caravan park from the road, which tends to be used by fast traffic travelling between Wool and East Holme, have not been addressed. Additional caravans turning in and out of the access would only exacerbate the problem.  Other concerns:  

· The Chairman pointed out there was insufficient information on the application to show the number of caravans to be stored and there is an existing caravan storage facility within a ¼ mile radius of this site.

· Since it is within the AONB it was considered there should be further development of this type in this vicinity.

The Chairman therefore proposed and the Vice Chairman seconded that the Council object to this application. This was carried by a unanimous vote.

Liz Rudd confirmed she was in agreement with our views.

    MINUTES

    The Minutes of the last meeting held on 10th July as already circulated were signed as a 

    Correct record.

   MATTERS ARISING

1. Housing Needs Survey  -  The Chairman confirmed  he had heard from Andy Lloyd that there had been two replies expressing interest with 15 other responses supporting the initiative.   He would speak again with Andy the following week.

2. Middlefield Play Area  -  The Chairman had spoken with Jane Simon who would be putting the case to CMT.   He confirmed he had again asked for a Letter of Intent to allow renewal of the lease from PDC.   MCG had organised a car boot sale to help with fund raising but this had to be cancelled due to bad weather.  Liz Rudd told the meeting that the repair programme was in hand and wire had been ordered to mend the fence. In response to a request for a donation an offer of help with labour and some materials had been received from Monkey World.

3. Monkey World  -  A letter had been received from Paul Croft in response to ours of 23rd July in which the previous concerns over planning were reiterated. The key point made was that Mr Cronin had pulled out of a meeting with Mr Croft, Jim Knight and our District and County Councillors.  Mr Croft stated that the points we raised were broadly in line with those of himself and his colleagues and expressed to Jim Knight. The Chairman suggested that at this stage we continue to monitor the situation.

4. Periodic Electoral Review.  The Chairman advised he had received a reply from Tim Palmer of DCC.   He had also talked with DAPTC and DCC.   Our appeal is to be heard by the Boundary Committee and if they still uphold the decision to transfer East Stoke Parish to within Purbeck Hills Division there is a chance to appeal again in October.

5. Good Councillor Guide  -  The Clerk handed a copy to each Councillor present.

6. Parish Plan  -  The Chairman advised he had yet to start the ground work for a Plan and he was trying to find a copy to use as a template.  This task needed more thought as the difficult part is trying to estimate the cost to complete the task.

7. Roadworks A352  -  The Chairman had spoken to DCC to voice a complaint that the works and traffic controls were operating outside of the times that we had been advised.

8. Councillor Vacancy  -  The Chairman advised he had spoken to Graham Craddock who was still keen to join the Parish Council.   He had also offered help with MCG efforts.

9. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson had contacted the British Legion who put her on to the Conservation Officer of The Friends of War Memorials.   There were two sorts of grant available.   One from the English Heritage Scheme up to £10,000 for a war memorial which was free standing, listed and in a conservation area.  If this was not the case then the maximum available would be £250 from Friends of War Memorials.  Simon Cross would investigate to see if our War Memorial was listed.    Sara’s husband would photograph the damage.   The Vice Chairman suggested this might be an insurance issue and asked the Clerk to look at our Policy and contact Allianz Cornhill.   The Chairman would write to St. Blaise contractors about damage to the posts this was thought to be caused during the delivery of sand or removal of other materials.

10. Finger Post  -  The Chairman said he would write a follow up e-mail to Jon Munslow ref. Installation of replacement fingerpost.

11. Network Rail  -  Ref. Buzzer at Crossing.   The Clerk confirmed she had heard from Janet Anderson who would be looking into this matter on her return from holiday.

12. Standards Board of England  -  The Chairman had watched the video ref. Misconduct of Councillors and it was passed to the Vice Chairman.

13. Rave  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to Environmental Health at PDC asking what powers this department has, what procedures to follow and a contact number to ring should another incident occur.   Also letters to be written to the police, SITA and Hansons to make them aware that as Puddletown Road was alleged to be on a web site as a suitable location, another rave could happen in the near future.

14. A352/C6 Junction – Letter received from DCC re proposal to introduce a 40mph speed restriction as shown on the attached map.   The Council have no objections.

15. Wall and Conservatory at April Cottage, Holmebridge – The Chairman reported that he had heard from Neil Smith PDC and these additions were within planning regulations.


PLANNING APPLICATION (Delegated)

1.  6/2003/645 – Mrs M.B. Oram, Rowan Lodge.     Form dormer to front elevation.

 No objections from Council.

PAST PLANNING

1. 6./2003/436 – L. Humphries, 23 Middlefield Cottages, Erect rear extension

Approved 30th June

  BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Parish Register  -  The Chairman handed to each Councillor a parish address list sorted by area that should include all houses within the area not just those on the electoral roll.   He asked that they check for duplication or amendment and bring along to the next meeting.

2. Gravestones – Health and Safety – Barry Quinn had noted two gravestones that were leaning over badly.   He had concerns that these might fall over and cause injury to someone.   He had spoken to Simon Cross before the meeting for his views.   The Vice Chairman had looked at the names on the stones and it was not thought there were any relatives within the village.  The question of responsibility was raised and it was considered this should lie with the Parish Council.   Simon Cross offered to get advice from a stonemason as to the cost of putting these gravestones upright.

3. Letter from DEFRA re Rural Services Standard 2003 detailing questionnaire available from web site to improve rural services structure for 2004 - Filed.

4. UKAEA – Local Liaison Committee Report – Filed.

5. Letter from DCC re “Future for Countryside Access in Dorset”.  This was passed to Andy Saunders to pass to his wife as Footpath Liaison Officer

6. Letter from Dorset Police re Community Beat Officers.   Letter from Angie Downer read to meeting.   Three new CBO’s for local areas but none appointed for East Stoke.   The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to Inspector Downer pointing out this fact and sending her the parish map of East Stoke so that hopefully CBO Tony Burt would be able to patrol our area when in Bere Regis and Wool.

7. Letter from Office of Deputy PM re Consultation Paper on Indemnity for Relevant Authority Members and Officers.   Simon Cross offered to read and respond by October.

8. District and County Councillor Reports – This had been omitted from the Agenda.   However Malcolm Shakesby sent his apologies and Liz Rudd had nothing to report besides those issues already discussed.

  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Chairman advised the meeting he had printed off the web site a questionnaire by DCC re Consultation for next year’s Council Tax.   He felt our Parish Council should be more involved with this and he would e-mail DCC as there were a number of comments to make about this form.

2. Letter ref. “Dorset Requires more Magistrates”.  Chairman to read.

3. A letter from NFU had been passed to the Clerk ref. Woodchipping operation at SITA.   The Chairman asked the Clerk to ring DCC to enquire if permission had already been granted for this operation.

4. Ruins of St. Marys  -  Sara Grayson advised that archaeology students would soon be clearing rubbish away from the ruins and the area would be fenced in September.

5. Network Rail  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk to write a letter enquiring about the background to the incident at West Holme Crossing on 18th July.   Also to enquire what safety measures will be taken to make sure such an incident does not happen again.

6. Jason Wareham, Roebuck Farm – In response to an enquiry from Councillor about the recent planning application.  Liz Rudd to look into whether this been approved.

FINANCE

1. DAPTC - £4.00 Postage of Good Councillor Guide

Account passed for payment

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

4th September.

………………………..                                     …………………..

Chairman   




   Date

